

Dear Colleagues

Subject: Holiday Activities and Food (HAF) Programme

Please could you share the following information with parents and highlight that this fully funded provision is for those children and young people that are eligible for benefits-related free school meals.

The **Holiday activities and Food (HAF) programme** is running again during the winter holidays for children and young people in South Glos.

Dates are generally between Monday 18 December and Friday 22 December but will vary by provider.

The HAF programme is for **children and young people aged 5 to 16 who receive benefits-related free school meals.** Before booking funded HAF places, you need to have successfully applied for free school meals at www.southglos.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals

Children receiving universal free school meals, automatically offered in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 without needing to apply, do not qualify for funded HAF place unless they have completed a successful application.

Please follow these steps:

- Visit <u>www.southglos.gov.uk/HAF</u> for full information on the HAF programme and further support available to families.
- Click on 'book a space for your child now' this will take you directly to our booking platform with full listings of all the available activities and clubs.
- You will need to **register your child on this system** unless they attended a HAF programme over the summer holidays in which case you will already have an account, so you will simply need to book the dates.
- The system will run an eligibility check to ensure that your child is registered on our benefits-related free school meals list. The list is kept up to date on a weekly basis, so it's best to build in time to apply for benefits-related free school meals ahead of booking HAF places.
- The booking system is mobile friendly so should be accessible to most families.

If you do not have online access, you will need to contact the HAF club provider directly to book places for you.

Kind regards

Nicky Wake

Senior Education Officer: Attendance, Exclusions and Licensing Education, Learning and Skills Division
South Gloucestershire Council

Forwarded by Sheila Cooper (on behalf of Nicky Wake) Business Support Officer (full time, Mon-Fri) Business Support

tel: <u>01454 86 8970</u>



South Gloucestershire Council Department for People

Postal Address:

South Gloucestershire Council, Department for People, PO Box 1955, Directorate, Bristol BS37 ODE

Based at Badminton Road Offices, Yate, South Gloucestershire, BS37 5AF